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RoAF  is  essentially  a  faith-based  organisation  that  relies  on  prayer.
Below and overleaf we offer some prayer pointers, but please feel free to
add your own items as they come to mind. Prayer is our connection with
God’s ultimate power source and, without prayer support, this work would
achieve nothing of lasting value. 

 Clothes by the van-load; checking them in and checking them out.

In south Wales donations of clothing have been arriving by the van-load;
meanwhile the Horley team also has received plenty to keep them busy.
Both teams have worked together to prepare the final load for this year.

At  Horley  the  final  packing  session  for  this  year  will  be  on  15 th

December, our warehouse at Billingshurst will close after dispatching the
lorry the following day.  We expect to resume our normal programmes on
the first weekend of the new year.

Please pray …
1. For good working conditions during the busy period before Christmas.
2. That our staff will themselves benefit from a break before the new year.
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Give thanks …
1. For a year when we have, once again, seen God’s positive intervention.

Give thanks …
1. For yet another year of blessings with its surprises and successes.
2. For Nonu (photo below right) who will be moving on after several years

helping with the preparation of the boxes at Horley.
Please pray …
1. For this month’s load, especially with the risk of difficult weather.
2. For wisdom concerning the plans for the year to come.

At Casa Neemia we have installed the donated solar panels and have
bought an invertor and smart meter, and we have been able to reduce the
electricity bills by a worthwhile amount.  We are waiting on the necessary
connection and approvals which will allow Casa Neemia to contribute our
surplus back into the local grid supply.  The house is full once again as
several people who were able to get summer jobs have returned for the
winter.  We have plenty of fruit and vegetables from the gardens, thanks
to the efforts of the residents earlier in the year. 

We have again this year received funding to purchase additional food
for the most needy of our registered families.  We will prepare gift bags
containing a mixture of essential groceries and a few luxuries, together
with some firewood where appropriate.

Kindergarten materials have been shared with local teachers, to help
them prepare their Christmas activities.
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